










Monster Bash 2018 is sold out – how exciting! The GVS office phone and email are still being flooded by 
people who are still hoping to secure tickets. The team is directing these inquiries to the event Facebook 
page and suggesting they leave a post in case current ticket holders are no able to attend. 

We’re thrilled to partner with Columbus Museum of Art on October 27 for their fall exhibit borrowed from 
Columbus’ sister city of Dresden. Guests will have the opportunity to meet the curator, enjoy the museum 
and meet me, if we haven’t yet had the opportunity. 

Preservation Education 

We’ll be unveiling the next John Clark produced mini-documentary in celebration of the 80th birthday of 
Helen Winnemore’s at this year’s annual meeting.  

Financial Stability 

Budget season is upon us! Designated Fund chairs will be receiving materials and timelines from me very 
soon. 

Governance  

Save the Date for this year’s annual meeting to be held on Sunday, November 4, from 3:00-5:00 p.m. in 
the Brent Warner Fest Hall. More details to come. 

Enhance Communications  

In last month’s ED report, it was noted that we have switched back to Constant Contact from MailChimp 
for all of our electronic newsletters and planned to shut down MailChimp at the end of September. As 
planned, MailChimp has been shutdown and we are working exclusively on Constant Contact for mass 
electronic communications. Please direct anyone who is not receiving our communications to call/email 
us and we will attempt to help identify and resolve the issue. 

 



October Board Report 

Nancy Kotting  

 

Fall is in full swing!   

Events 

Monster Bash is around the corner and we have been working hard to deliver yet 
another SCARY evening of fun.  As of this writing, we are entirely sold out!  We have 9 
stops participating this year with some, per usual, outstanding  themes. 

Sarah and Jim Penikas have done an exceptional job all over again as Co-Chairs of the 
event. We had a very successful host mixer at Goodfellows where hosts shared themes, 
offered advice and generally upped the creativity across the board. 

The game this year is at noon, so we are on the hunt for a classic horror film to show  on 
the platz that evening.  We express our appreciation to our sponsors Wolfs Ridge, The 
Daily Growler, Jimmy Johns,  Third Street Dental, Middle West Spirits and Realtor Nick 
Weitzel and of course our lead sponsor Cover My Meds. 

Commission News 

We continue to educate and advocate for appropriate large scale development in the 
district. I met with City council member Mitchel Brown, joined by Susan Sutherland, 
and with aids for Council member Jiaza Page and Priscilla Tyson where I was joined by 
Nelson Genshaft and Eric Vanderson.  These meetings were very productive in that we 
were able to communicate our positi on on strict compliance of Guidelines and the 
application of those guidelines up to our borders. 

OSU Student Studio 

Professor Roxyanne Burrus is leading an OSU student planning studio this semester  
that is focusing on German Village.  I have met with the students at OSU and we have 
had one meeting here in the Village where the students presented their project to a 
commission member and a historic preservation committee member for discussion and 
feedback.  The students will be presenting their final planning document to the district 
in November. This presentation will also be attended by professionals from the  field to 
offer the students feedback on their work. We look forward to seeing what they come up 
with!  

Building r elationships beyond our borders- 





This evening I will attend, along with Delilah, the Rechhie Design Awards at Franklin 
Park Conservatory. I look forward to introducing Deli lah to others in the preservation 
community.  

Respectfully submitted- 

Nancy Kotting  



Chelsey Craig, Manager, Business Relations & Events 

Sponsor Relations & Fundraising 

My two-day conference has given me framework and measurements from which to operate. A 
presentation of findings and recommendations will be made at the next staff meeting.  

German Village Business Community 

Maps: We are in the final stages of revisions to the maps and on track to have them printed by mid-
October. Research for digital map options has begun.   

Membership: We have seen a small boost in membership due to the map. We will continue to seek out 
new businesses within the village, and outside of the village.    

Art Crawl: See GVBC report. 

Village Lights: We currently have over 40k interested in Village Lights on Facebook and as a result have 
seen a significant increase in page likes and engagement for German Village Society. We hope to 
capitalize on this success to better market the event, our partners and our mission.  

Digital/Social Media  
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